[image: image1.png]


[image: image2.jpg]Delaware
DEPARTMENT

of

AGRICULTURE

Serving Agriculture and
Protecting Consumers






The Delaware Nutrient Management Commission 


Minutes of the Full Commission Meeting Held May 06, 2014 
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This meeting was properly notified and posted as required by law. 
Call to Order/Welcome:

Chairman Vanderwende called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and welcomed everyone in attendance and reminded those seeking education credits to sign the sign-in sheet. 
Approval of Minutes:
A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes of the March 04, 2014 meeting. The motion carried unanimously and the minutes were approved as written.
Discussion and Action Items:
Delaware Fertilizer Tonnage Report – Dan Woodall
Chairman Vanderwende introduced Dan Woodall (Laboratory Manager of the Ag Compliance Section, Delaware Department of Agriculture) who explained that the laboratory tests fertilizers and poultry manure to support nutrient management in the State of Delaware. He provided a PowerPoint summary of the Commercial Fertilizer Report, published by Atco (Plant food control officials) for 2012. These minutes will cover any discussion/questions about his presentation. (A copy of the report is attached to the original minutes).
At the conclusion of his presentation, Mr. Woodall left business cards for any questions that may come up later.

Mr. Woodall clarified that he got his data for ‘farm acres’ off the USDA website, and they are not specifically crop acres; the website does not differentiate between crop acres, poultry house acres, tilled acres, etc. He added that the Texas figure may be so low because a lot of their acreage is not used to grow plants.
Chairman Vanderwende thanked Mr. Woodall for his presentation.

Sources of Phosphorous in the Chesapeake Bay – Dr. Deb Jaisi, Assistant Professor Department of Plant & Soil Sciences
Chairman Vanderwende introduced Dr. Jaisi. 
Program Administrator Towle stated that as a point of reference, Dr. Jaisi gave a talk to the Soybean Board, and Secretary Kee thought that the information being presented to that Board would also be beneficial to this Commission. 

Dr. Jaisi provided the following:

The Chesapeake Bay Watershed is quite large, and is also quite diverse in land uses. A PowerPoint presentation was shared with the Commission, and discussion/questions will be covered in these minutes.
Commissioner Elliott thanked Dr. Jaisi for the interesting presentation and asked when recommendations to the Commission might be forthcoming. Dr. Jaisi replied that it will take time to find the numbers that make the most contribution.

Secretary Kee stated that he hardly knows where to begin because this information is so new to him. It gets to the core of this Commission and all of the work being done toward water quality in the Chesapeake Bay and Inland Bays. For the last fifteen years, it’s been about phosphorous instead of nitrogen. And so it seems that the finding that the phytoplankton phosphorous cycle kind of feeds itself, and the phosphorous from terrestrial sources; whether that’s fertilizers, wastewater plants, or whatever…goes right to the sediment. So is there an implication that we might be putting too much emphasis on terrestrial phosphorous, as far as the degradation of the bay? Dr. Jasai responded that he may not have the right answer for that. (inaudible response dealing with dissolved phosphorous). There is a small fraction of dissolved phosphorous which triggers degradation in the first place. What is sustained, what is a more progressive effect is the recycling. There are still many questions. Better answers can be provided after more research. Chairman Vanderwende pointed out that one of the slides stated that the phosphorous in the sediment is immobile; how is it hurting the environment. Dr. Jaisi responded that when working with these isotope values, they look at it 3 or 4 times. Phosphorous that comes from the land settles as particulates and becomes immobile over time (inaudible). Commissioner Baker stated that this thinking is so far ahead of the Commission and he thinks it will have implications. He added that this is fairly unique to this Bay. Dr. Jaisi stated that this type of work has never before been done in the Chesapeake Bay. Commissioner Baker asked if this process is well accepted. Dr. Jaisi responded that this data should be trusted because there are certain hints; it’s like a fingerprint, whatever number comes, it can come another way. There is in some cases, 40 years of data. Commissioner Baker suggested that politicians, EPA, and the like could choose to ignore it. Dr. Jasai has talked to the Chesapeake Bay Program Secretary, who said that he was very interested in the results and he will make time to talk about it. Commissioner Baker said that even with the best of intentions it could be five or ten years before it is accepted anyway. Secretary Kee stated that he thinks the point to be made here is that to the Chesapeake Bay Program, the EPA Program, Shawn Garvin, and the whole infrastructure … needs to start hearing this. You all know that the Bay Model is not perfect; that’s an understatement. Bill Angstadt was talking to the Secretary earlier about Source Sector Allocations, and there may be other legacy phosphorous and nitrogen that’s accounting for the nutrient loading that isn’t accounted for in the Model. We’ve all heard Jim Glancey’s data, which is real focused. He added that Dr. Jasai’s research is being accepted and published in the Scientific Journal. He added the reason for starting the dialogue and inviting him here tonight is to see what it’s all about; and maybe to create dialogues with people like Nick Depasquale, Shawn Garvin, EPA, the USGS, and whomever. We’re bringing more pathways to explain the stuff that’s going on in the Bay. Dr. Jasai stated that is a perfectly right explanation. Once this is published in a high impact Journal, people read it, and dialogues start at that moment. It is his hope to be published in August. Commissioner Baker stated that he is intrigued by the enthusiasm shown by Dr. Jasai, and he would like to see this research exposed to other audiences. He cautioned that the Commission should be careful not to promote it as a way out, or as an excuse to relieve them of their responsibilities; he thinks they should be careful with it. He added that it was a very good presentation. It was asked if this study has gone on to a peer review yet, and what is being said in review. Dr. Jasai responded that it has gone for review. It was then inquired if this type of research is going to be conducted elsewhere; for instance, in the Choptank Watershed, the general feeling is that it’s Delaware-specific. He added that the research is very interesting and could apply to any other dead zones; before it is advocated against, he would like to see how this study goes compared to other dead zones that were mentioned here. If it doesn’t point specifically toward the Choptank commonality, then it’s a different issue to be looked at. But, if it is specific to the Choptank, it needs to be looked into further. Dr. Jasai stated that over time, this Commission has to provide some recommendation of which site to study. Bill Angstadt wanted to revisit Commissioner Elliott’s question about recommendations to rephrase it. If remineralization of phosphorous from the phytoplankton is a substantial source of phosphorous causing nutrification, how do we manage that?  You may be able to measure it and that will be proven fact. But if you don’t know how to manage it, how does that help us clean up the Bay? Dr. Jasai responded that knowing the process can lead to stricter regulation. He added that we need to know, scientifically, what’s going on; and from that we can learn the best approach to being able to solve this. Chairman Vanderwende thanked Dr. Jasai for his presentation.
Data Analysis from Submitted 2013 Annual Reports – Lauren Torres
Chairman Vanderwende introduced Lauren Torres (Nutrient Management Program Environmental Scientist). She stated that she will summarize data collected from the annual reports submitted by farmers during the past year, January 01 2013 through December 31 2013. She referred to several charts and statistic sets (copies of which are attached to the original minutes). She explained that the database was created at the start of the Nutrient Management Program in 1999, so there are some limitations to the database which hinder queries and analysis. These minutes will reflect discussion and questions regarding her presentation, since a copy is attached. Ms. Torres mentioned that the Program has been chosen by the Department of Technology and Information to receive a free database build which will allow a broader spectrum of data sources and a better query structure to pull datasets for NPDES reporting for DNREC and EPA, for example. The data discussed this evening dealt with P205 phosphorous. Chairman Vanderwende thanked Ms. Torres for a very good report.
Review of 2013 Nutrient Management Governor’s Annual Report
Chairman Vanderwende introduced Program Administrator, Larry Towle. Each Commissioner received a copy of the Annual Report via mail (a copy of which is attached to the original minutes). Chairman Vanderwende commented that it is a very good report, and a very pretty report; a lot different than what they were used to. Administrator Towle shared that the front photo is of the recipient of this year’s Environmental Stewardship Award, and that going forward, he will use the current recipient of the Award for the front photo each year. Chairman Vanderwende thanked Mr. Towle for a very good report.
Administrator’s Report: 
Program Administrator Towle outlined the Administrator’s Report (a copy of which is attached to the original minutes).
Although there is plenty of funding set aside for cost share, not all of that funding is being utilized. Last year, some of the excess was moved over to cover crops. He added that the Conservation Districts were happy to receive it and would have no trouble in spending it.

They had a quarterly meeting with EPA on the Watershed Implementation Plan (WIP); other than them telling us that we didn’t attain adequate results, the simple question to them was: ‘How can agriculture do more?’ Their only response was cover crops. He added that they thought they were going in the right direction; they did go in the right direction in spending that money, and he thinks that anytime into the future that they can enhance that, it will be a good thing. He commented that they are in a good position in regard to Program funding. 

The Conservation Tillage Tracking and Reporting Meeting on March 25th ties into the Transect Survey Meeting that Ben had with Mark Dugan last week or two weeks ago. They set up a conservation tillage tracking which will count toward the WIP goals. Part of that process is that they are actually going to drive a route through the State. The way that it is set up is that you have a driver, and you have a person that actually looks at the field to say is that conservation tillage or not, and there is a recorder. The idea is that beforehand, the route is established and then every certain distance, the car will stop and the person will look left and right, and make their determination. Everything will be GPS so that they can go back next year and do the same survey. Obviously, it will be a scientific-based survey so that they can show what is happening with conservation tillage, because that is one of the items that is being tracked in the Model that they are not currently reporting. 

Bill Angstadt sent an email to Administrator Towle with a question: would the fertilizer tonnage report information be able to be used in the Model? Administrator Towle talked with Marsha Fox, the coordinator at DNREC, and they will discuss the protocol to see if it can be. That is the best answer that he has so far. 

Mr. Angstadt commented that the ATCO report that Dan used tonight has been purchased by EPA Chesapeake Bay Program three weeks ago. Mr. Secretary, Matt Johnson is now dissecting that report by counties to do a sensitivity analysis on the fertilizer data in the Scenario Builder Mass Balance. As we talked earlier, it is very important because of the poultry litter information. So when Johnson ran Dr. Glancey’s poultry litter information on the sensitivity analysis, it had some real problems because of course, fertilizer sales are not a direct input. So to properly use the poultry litter data from Dr. Glancey, the fertilizer data has to be corrected or you’re not going to have a load reduction. So Matt Johnson is using the 2012 ATCO report that Dan had in his hand tonight. So the question is not something in the future; it’s that data is being used by Matt Johnson the Modeler right now. 
Chairman Vanderwende commented that it’s amazing how the tonnage differs from year to year by the mushroom people. Last year was 2,600 tons and this year it’s 11,000 tons. Bob Coleman added that the growers cannot get it up there fast enough this year. And Commissioner Elliott said it’s amazing what a few bucks will do. 

Next Meeting: The next regular Full Commission meeting will be June 03, 2014 at 7:00 pm. He cautioned that the meeting may be cancelled if there are no actionable items, and there will be notification of such cancellation. 
Adjournment:
Chairman Vanderwende adjourned the meeting at 8:22 pm. 
Approved,

B. Vanderwende, Chairman
Delaware Nutrient Management Commission
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